South Addition Community Council
February 27, 2025

A Motion in Support of Retaining Valley of the Moon Park in the South Addition
Community Council District.

WHEREAS in October 2024 the Planning Department released public hearing draft
recommendations of the 10-Year Review of Community Council Boundaries project, for
community councils to review and comment;

WHEREAS the Planning Department presented and discussed all the South Addition
boundary study areas at the November 2024, December 2024, and January 2025 South
Addition Community Council meetings, and at no time were changes to boundaries at
Valley of the Moon raised or discussed;

WHEREAS South Addition Community Council reviewed the Planning Department’s
October 2024 public hearing draft recommendations and passed a resolution on January
23, 2025, in support of the public hearing draft recommended boundaries, which included
retaining the existing southern boundary of South Addition at Chester Creek;

WHEREAS the North Star Community Council in its February 12 resolution regarding the
boundaries review project has proposed that Valley of the Moon Park be transferred from
South Addition to North Star;

WHEREAS Chester Creek forms the long-time southern boundary for South Addition and
exemplifies the Municipality’s boundary criteria for dividing community council districts, as
it is an easily identifiable natural physical feature.

WHEREAS Valley of the Moon Park is located to the north of Chester Creek and is located
adjacent to homes and residential areas in South Addition;

WHEREAS Valley of the Moon Park being within the South Addition has not negatively
impacted North Star Community Council’s opportunities to advocate for the Park and
South Addition welcomes continued collaboration with North Star regarding the Park;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that South Addition Community Council stands by its
January 23, 2025 Resolution in support of the Planning Department’s public hearing draft
recommendations regarding South Addition’s boundaries, which includes retaining Valley
of the Moon Park within South Addition’s existing southern boundary at Chester Creek.

South Addition Community Council, after obtaining a quorum approved this motion by
unanimous consent.



Attested this 27th day of February, 2025

Tobor Lhueaon
John Thurber
President

South Addition Community Council




